FIRST AMENDMENT
TO CONTRACT NUMBER 037-2019

THIS FIRST AMENDMENT (“Amendment’”) to CONTRACT NUMBER 037-
2019 is entered into and effective as of the date the last party signs, (“Effective Date”) by
and between FLORIDA HOUSING FINANCE CORPORATION, a public corporation
and a public body corporate and politic (“Florida Housing™), and BAY COUNTY
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS (“Service Provider”).

RECITALS

A. Florida Housing and Service Provider entered into Contract Number 037-2019, dated
September 10, 2019, (“Contract”) wherein Service Provider agreed to in the
Hurricane Housing Recovery Program. As used herein, “Contract” shall include
within its meaning any modification or amendment to the Contract.

B. The initial term of the Contract began September 10, 2019 and ended September 15,
2022.

C. Florida Housing has extended the deadline for expenditures under for this Contract
through June 30, 2024,

D. Florida Housing and Service Provider wish to amend the Contract, subject to the
terms and conditions set forth below.

AGREEMENT

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the terms and conditicns contained in
the Contract and this Amendment, and other good and valuable consideration, the receipt
and sufficiency of which is hereby acknowledged, the parties agree as follows:

A. Effective Date; Recitals. Upon its execution by both parties, this Amendment
shall be effective as of the Effective Date. The above recitals are true and correct and
form a part of this Amendment.

B. Amendment.

1. The Contract is amended by deleting Exhibit A thereof in its entirety and
substituting in its place the following;
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Hugh R. Brown/General Counsel

1-9-23



From: Bill Aldinger

To: astukey@baycountyfl.gov

Cc: tharris@baycountyfl.gov; Robert Dearduff; Cameka Gardner; Jenny Marshall

Subject: Florida Housing"s Approval of Hurricane Housing Recovery Program (HHRP) Expenditure Extension Request
Date: Monday, March 28, 2022 11:00:20 AM

Dear Mr. Stukey:

Florida Housing is in receipt of the Bay County’s three year (through June 30, 2025)
expenditure extension request for the 2019/2020 fiscal year allocation of Hurricane Housing
Recovery Program (HHRP) funds received via email on March 14, 2022. However, based on the
information and reasons provided within your request, we are only approving the extension
through June 30, 2024. We believe this will allow time for the county to complete the HHRP
activities for this funding year. Florida Housing and our technical assistance provider, the
Florida Housing Coalition, are both ready to assist in any way to ensure this deadline is met.

Please contact Robert Dearduff at Robert.Dearduff@floridahousing.org if you have any

guestions.

Sincerely,

Bill Aldinger

Managing Director of Policy and Special Programs
Florida Housing Finance Corporation

(850) 488-4197
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